
Join us the First Tuesday each month at Shoney’s Restaurant 

2405 Andersonville Hwy, Clinton, TN 37716, Exit 122 off I-75 

(Rt. 61 Museum exit) Just north of Knoxville, Ph. 865-494-7295 

Eat at 6:00 PM & our social starts promptly at 7:00 PM 

Hope to see Y’all there!!!  

Chapter B Senior Directors  

 Tom & Kathy Peck  

You can reach them at home  

423-907-9712 or  

email: tomkatpeck@msn.com 

Chapter B Web Site 

www.tn-b.org 

Appalachian Region N 

www.region-n.org 

Tennessee Chapter B 

     Chartered December 14th 1982 
Home of the 1982 Worlds Fair 

Glenda & Alan Keough 

 Region N Directors  

www.gwrraregndir@yahoo.com

Gary & Patti Hamilton 

Tennessee District Directors 

wwww.tngwrra.org 

Volume 35: Number 3 
Newsletter Editors:  

Tom & Kathy Peck tomkatpeck@msn.com 

GWRRA Sun Sphere Wings 

Chapter B Knoxville Tennessee 

March 2016 Newsletter 

Gold Wing Road Riders Association 
GWRRA Director: Ray & Sandy Garris 

National Web site www.gwrra.org 

Friends For Fun Safety and Knowledge 



Awards Coordinator 
Debbie Rhoads  
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debrhoads@yahoo.com 

Hi Everyone, 
 

 February went by a lot faster than I figured it 
would. Seems like when it’s nasty and cold the time 
goes a lot slower as we anxiously wait for good riding 
weather to get here. The Goldwing looks a little lonely 
sitting out in the garage. I guess this is a perfect time 
to get things done to the bike to make sure it’s ready 
to go when the time comes to ride when the weather 
breaks.  
  Making some plans now to once again host a 
Tech Day at our home on April 16th. We plan to do 
some routine maintenance items to get our equipment 
ready to go for the riding season. We will open things 
up about 10am and invite everyone over regardless if 
you have work on your bike. We will have snacks and 
will have some Hot Dogs and Hamburgers on the grill. 
There is plenty to drink on hand so you don’t have to 
worry about bringing anything but your favorite 
munchies. This has proven to be a very popular 
event , not only do we get to tinker around with the 
bikes and visit, we get to enjoy some food as well as 
playing some of our favorite games. Mark you calen-
dars and make plans to come over and enjoy a won-
derful day with friends. 
 

  

Chapter Educator 
Jerry Ciesla (Irene) 

Ride Coordinator  
Brian Richards (Loretta) 

865-816-8212 
barljr@comcast.net 

“Couple of the Year” 2016 
Roy & Joyce Jennings 

865-256-6645 
jbjennings@comcast.net 

Membership Enhancement  
Bobbie Beeler 
865-247-6247 

bebeeler@comcast.net 

Sunshine 
Emily Lewis 

865-938-8223 
mawmawx3tce@gmail.com 

Web Master / Newsletter Editor 
Tom & Kathy Peck  

423-907-9712 

tomkatpeck@msn.com 

Chapter B Staff  

Senior Directors 
Tom & Kathy Peck  

423-907-9712 
tomkatpeck@msn.com 

Chapter Store 
Pat Talley (Chuck) 

423-562-1962 
talleylakeside@gmail.com 

Assistant Directors 
Scott Seal (Amy) 

423-566-8250 
gwrra2003@live.com   

From Your Senior Chapter B Directors,  
Tom & Kathy Peck 

Tom 

Game Night Coordinator 
Linda Bridges (Mike) 

865-922-9266 
redsmycolor@live.com 

“Individual of the Year” 2016 

Vickie Litterell 

901-598-0205 

valitterell@gmail.com 

Treasurer 
Joann Smith 

423-562-2876 
memories1962@comcast.net 

Technical Advisor 
Brian Richards (Loretta) 

865-249-6173 
barljr@comcast.net 
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Chapter Q fun day a back on June 4th 2011 at Motoplex Dealership in Clarksville 
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 Tuesday the 16th was a wet cold evening but 

that didn’t deter a small group of 10 who came out on 

this rainy  evening. We waited until all of our group 

showed up and we were all seated together at one of 

the grill tables.  

 Orders were taken and this huge pile of food 

came out. The chef started slic-

ing and dicing the veggies, trim-

ming the shrimp and frying the 

rice.  

 As he was dicing up the 

rice he would flip a chunk of rice 

to each one of us trying the hit 

their open mouth. Not very accu-

rate to say the least. Kathy did 

catch hers but that was a lucky 

shot.  

 How the chef kept track of all the different 

orders was amazing. The chicken, steak, shrimp and 

veggies all cooked and sorted out from the pile of 

food cooked on the grill right in front of us. The food 

was excellent and the service was very entertaining.  

 Those who showed up were Tom & Kathy, 

Bill & Merrilee, Larry Hale and his friend Astrid Car-

mack. Others along for the evening were Craig & 

Sandy and Don & Becky, friends of Tom & Kathy.  

 The evening turned out just fine even with the 

lousy weather. The food and entertainment were 

great; everyone enjoyed their food selection and it 

was cooked perfectly.  

 

Article Submitted 

by Tom Peck 

Dinner Ride to Wasabi’s February 16th 
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 Tennessee District Winter Event 

Article  Submitted By Brian 
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 . . devoted to the care and  
upkeep of your 

Motorcycle or Trike  

 
GPS Dash Mount 

 

This month’s article is about a really nifty item 

available from Electrical Connection right here in 

Knoxville.  This is something we have on our own 

motorcycle and absolutely love it.  This product that 

I discuss below applies for people wanting to mount 

their GPS, satellite radio, cell phone, etc., onto their 

motorcycle. 

In the past, I used the same method as quite a 

number of riders have on their motorcycles for 

mounting things, our GPS unit was connected to a 

“Ram Mount” fastened to my clutch bolts.  All the 

time I had our GPS on that Ram Mount, I had that 

itchy feeling in the back of my neck about safety 

and my concerns of taking my eyes totally off the 

road to look down and to my left to see the screen 

on the GPS.  I just wasn’t comfortable about that 

much of a deviation from watching the road.  I got 

involved in a conversation about this with Lewis 

Preston at Electrical Connection, and he told me he 

was working on an idea he had about a solution, and 

we ended up using my motorcycle as his test bed for 

his idea. 

What he has come up with is a mount that fas-

tens to the center of the dash, with a mounting that 

has enough mounting holes on the main plate to fit 

just about any configuration of GPS, satellite radio, 

cell phone, etc., for mounting your device to it.  In 

my mind the major advantage to this dash mount is 

that it is in direct line of sight from my eyes to the 

road ahead.  All I have to do is slightly lower my 

viewpoint to see the screen, and I can still see the 

road ahead, watching for any possible situations. 

Below is a picture from the side of the mount on 

the dash with a GPS connected to it, and a picture of 

the two pieces that make up the unit that are fas-

tened to the dash: How Lewis connected our GPS to 

his mount on our Gold Wing is very neat, and very 

functional.  The mount is fastened to the dash with a 

clamp-type of setup, with a thumb-screw holding 

everything tight (and we have had it on the bike for 

over 77,000 miles and it is still stable).  The original 

output wiring for the GPS, that supplies the neces-

sary power and connection for the audio output, is 

looped under the mount and through a hole drilled 

into the under-side of the dash and run back inside 

the dash to the necessary connections in the bike.  

The audio output is connected to the aux connection 

under the left fairing pocket, so the audio prompts 

from the GPS unit come into our helmet headsets 

(the same concept would apply for any other type of 

devices connected that would have audio output). 

This Electrical Connection dash mount lists for 

$49.95 and according to their website as of this 

printing, the units are in stock, ready for delivery.  

The mounting is fabricated from 16 gauge steel and 

black powder-coated.  You can contact Electrical 

Connection for details at (865) 219-9192, 3300 Ri-

fle Range Rd, Knoxville, TN  37918, or if you want 

to see more about the mount, you can go to:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One caveat about this 

product, it will not work as well with windshields 

that have a vent, as the vent and the mount get in 

the way of each other.  But bottom line, at least to 

me, is it is a very neat method for having your GPS, 

or satellite radio, or cellphone, in the optimum posi-

tioning for safety and utility.   

Safety glasses. 

Don't forget em. 

 

     Brian   

Tech Advisor: Brian Richards 

http://electricalconnection.com/index.php?route=product/

product&filter_name=gps&product_id=89#sthash.HfqdJePp.dpuf  

http://electricalconnection.com/index.php?route=product/product&filter_name=gps&product_id=89#sthash.HfqdJePp.dpuf
http://electricalconnection.com/index.php?route=product/product&filter_name=gps&product_id=89#sthash.HfqdJePp.dpuf
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Pit bull jack, used once, 

with Goldwing adapter 

$150.00, Contact Wally 

for more info 

Misc items for sale by  

Brian Richards 

7614 Berrycoat Drive  

Corryton, TN 37721 

865-249-6173  

Email: barljr@comcast.net 

Asking $75 

Asking $20 

Asking $75 



 

 

Continued 

15 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 Last summer many of our chapter mem-
bers participated in the Advanced Rider Course 
& the Trike Rider Course to improve our skills 
and learn evasive maneuvers to avoid a crash. 
But how many of us put those skills on the back 
burner since then? With the riding season ap-
proaching soon it's a good time to start thinking 
about your "situational awareness" while riding 
that will go along with those crash avoidance 
skills. 
 Situational awareness makes you alert to 
clues that allow you to "read" the environment 
and predict when a potentially bad situation is 
about to unfold before anything obvious actually 
happens. Unusual changes in traffic flow or the 
sight of unexpected brake lights can indicate 
trouble ahead. You can be a better rider if you 
fine tune your observation skills and watch for a 
distracted driver who may be attempting to do 
multiple tasks besides the basic function of pilot-
ing his vehicle down the road. Scan the road 
ahead and ask yourself if the "picture" looks as it 
should. If not, then slow down and cover those 
brakes. 
 Situational awareness involves more than 
just your familiar senses. It also includes your 
sixth sense that you develop as a rider. You 
know, it's that gut feeling you get when some-
thing just isn't right. Developing your sixth sense 
takes a deeper level of awareness and con-
scious attention. This is not only critical when 
dealing with other drivers in traffic, but it also 

plays an important role even when it's just you 
and the open road. Staying sharp can help you 
spot potentially hazardous road conditions or 
tricky turns that require immediate action. 
 Remember that those evasive maneuvers 
and braking skills that you learned are your sec-
ond line of defense, not you’re first. Being aware 
of your surroundings and road conditions will of-
ten reduce your need to employ those emergen-
cy tactics.  
 Please note that the manufacturer of the 
"Lightning Strike" safety lighting system that I 
told you about after last year's Wing Ding has 
rated a write-up for the product in Wing World 
magazine. (March 2016; Page 15) Although I be-
lieve that this is a great product, I must remind 
you that this flashing strobe light type system is 
NOT LEGAL for street use here in Tennessee at 
this time. Use of this product here may wind up 
getting you in trouble with law enforcement. 
 

Until next time, ride safer 
            

Jerry 
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3/14 Debbie Burnett 

3/22 Dave Roberts 

3/25 Sam Queener 

3/26 Tom Peck 

3/27 Ken Cutsinger 

 

Chapter M meets the 2nd Tuesday each month.  

Eat at 6:00  pm meeting at 7:00 pm..                 

Chapter M meets at the Fort Loudon Medical 
Center in Lenoir City.  Mel & Renee McInerney 

865-809-1466 

Chapter A2 meets the 3rd Monday each month 

at O’Charlie’s Eat at 6pm Meet at 6:30, 364 

Fountain View Circle Spring Brook Center, 

Newly appointed CD Larry & Margret Borne, 

Phone: 865-856-6179. 

Chapter F meets the  3rd Thursday Golden Corral, 

2905 West Andrew Johnson Highway,  

Morristown, TN 37814. Eat 6:30 pm/Meet 7:30 

pm CD Elizabeth & Earl Smith 585-737-9823  

Chapter T meets the 4th Tuesday Each month  at 

the Shoney’s 315 Emory Rd, Powell 

Eat at 6:00 pm/Meet at 7:00 pm  CD:  

Jean Brock 865-567-7877.  

Chapter B meets the 1st Tuesday each month at 

Shoney’s Clinton Exit 122 off I-75 North  

Eat at 6:00 pm meeting  at 7:00 pm.  

Call Tom & Kathy Peck 423-907-9712 

 

New Chapter Golf Shirts see Pat 
Chapter “Bee” Embroidered Hats: $12 

Place you Order with Pat Talley 
 

Give me a call, email me or see you at the next meeting 
 

  INVENTORY CONSISTS OF THE FOLLOWING: 
 

       Tennessee visitation pins (Shape of State)........$4.00 ea. 

  TN-B Hanger Bars …. ......................................   2.00 

  Region N   4” Patch .   ...………………………  6.00 

  Red/ White 4” GWRRA Patch ………….……  6.00 

  Black/Gold 4" GWRRA Patch.........................   6.00 

  Black/Gold l0" GWRRA Patch.......................  14.00 

  Red/White  l0" GWRRA Patch.......................  14.00 
  Blue & Red District Patch —–-——————   5.00 

  TN District Pin—- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  4.00 

Chapter B 25 Year Patch..........Free to Chapter B members 
 

We can order so many more goodies - such as - a GWRRA Mouse Pad 

for your computer, GWRRA Ball Caps in various colors, Coasters, 

Earrings, Logo Vest Clip Chains, License Plates, Bolo Ties, Happy 

Face Antenna Ball - and so much more (just too much to list here). 

LET'S GO SHOPPING!  

See the “Quarter Master” 

    Pat Talley 

   423-562-1962 or talleylakeside@gmail.com 

Chapter C meets the 3rd Tuesday each month at  

MaMa's House Buffet 2608 N John B Dennis 

Hwy. Kingsport, Eat at 6:00pm and start the Gath-

ering at 7:00pm. TN  Call Richard & Connie 

Pendleton, 423-245-8484 

Chapter C2 meets the 3rd Saturday at Shoney's, 

4148 US 127, Crossville, Eat at 8:00 am        

Gathering at 9:00 am CD Buddy & Brenda 

Turner, 931-484-7337 

 
 

 

3/10 Stanley & Patty Rinehart 

3/24 Bill & Merrilee DeGuire 

Lets go Visit! 
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http://goo.gl/maps/y7JYD
http://goo.gl/maps/y7JYD
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
http://goo.gl/maps/W2mlx
mailto:strutn42@StrutnRStuff.net
http://g.co/maps/jrgnv
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Knoxville Sunsphere Wings 

GWRRA Chapter TN-B  

Senior Director Tom & Kathy Peck  

153 Deerwood Lane 

Lafollette, TN 37766 

tomkatpeck@msn.com 
To: 

Chapter TN-B 

March 2016 Newsletter 

Ride Safe! & Ride Aware 

Enjoying the Mountains of East Tennessee! 

Gold Wing Road Riders Association 

TN-B 

Knoxville  

Gold Wing Road Riders Association 


